

**Minutes of the Meeting of St Pinnock Parish Council held on Monday, 17<sup>th</sup> December 2018 in the Connon Chapel Room at 7.30pm.**

**Present:** Cllrs. Miss C Spear (Chairman), D Mills (Vice Chairman), A Jevons, H Knapman, G Crabb, J Emmerson, D Stevens.

**Also attending.** Mrs J Hoskin (Parish Clerk)  
Cllr P Seeva (Cornwall Council)

**1.. Public Session.** There were no members of the public present.

**2. Apologies** for absence were received from Cllr Mrs J Philp.

**3. Members Declarations of Interest.** None declared at this stage of the meeting.

**4. Report from Cornwall Council – Cllr P Seeva.** Cllr. P Seeva thanked Cllr D Mills and the Parish Council for their work and support in appealing to the Boundary Commission to retain St Pinnock within the Liskeard and Dobwalls Division.

Cllr Seeva reported on the last Full Council meeting of Cornwall Council that included a discussion on the Stadium for Cornwall.

Cllr Seeva notified the Council that he was standing down as Leader of the Conservative Party within Cornwall Council from the end of December 2018.

A meeting had been called to discuss the siting of the shredder at Connon Bridge and it was hoped this would take place in early January 2019. Cllr D Mills was thanked for pursuing enquiries into the siting of the shredder. Cllr Seeva was meeting with SUEZ to discuss their future plans for the site at Connon following the closure of the landfill part of the site on the 31<sup>st</sup> December 2018.

Cornwall Council were investigating the options to take over a development site at East Taphouse to build homes for local people. It was suggested that a speed reduction limit be applied as part of the potential S106 agreement.

**5. Minutes of the Meeting held on the 19<sup>th</sup> November 2018 and Matters Arising.** The Minutes of the Meeting held on the 19<sup>th</sup> November 2018 were approved and signed by the Chairman, proposed Cllr G Crabb, seconded Cllr H Knapman and unanimously agreed.

**Matters Arising –**

**Item 9 Correspondence – Notification of a three bed house becoming available at Treffry Grove.**

The Clerk reported that, at the date of the meeting, the property had not been allocated.

**6. Accounts / Financial Matters:-**

**a) To approve the payment of accounts as presented.** The Council approved the payment of the accounts, proposed Cllr A Jevons, seconded Cllr D Mills and unanimously agreed.

Item No.		Action by
Ch 860 / 861	J Hoskin – clerks payment and HMRC	£ 141.38
Ch 862	Connon Methodist Chapel – donation for room hire 2018	£ 160.00
Ch 863	Bernard Harvey Pool Tables Ltd – repairs to snooker table	£ 870.00

The Clerk had received a letter from Mr Brian Jewell on behalf of the Trevelmond Snooker Club thanking the Parish Council for the contribution towards the recovering of the snooker table.

The Clerk notified the meeting that the annual donation for Connon Chapel for the room hire throughout the year was now due. It was proposed by Cllr D Mills, seconded by Cllr H Knapman and unanimously agreed to give £160 (one hundred and sixty pounds).

**b) To agree the precept for the 2019/2020 financial year.** Having looked at the current year's bank figures and the budget for 2019/2020 it was proposed by Cllr A Jevons, seconded by Cllr D Stevens and unanimously agreed that the precept of £10,000 (ten thousand pounds) be requested.

**7. Planning Applications – to report on the following applications and any further applications received between the publication of the agenda and the meeting.** There were no planning applications presented for consideration at this meeting.

**8. Playing Field, East Taphouse – replace / repair rubber tile surfacing. Playing field sign.**

The Clerk reported that Schoolscapes would visit the playing field in January 2019 to look at the work required to the rubber surfacing (date to be confirmed). The Clerk also reported that Ocean Housing had spoken to their tenant and it had been agreed that the "playing field" sign could be put back onto their fence. The Chairman will collect the sign from the tenant and arrange for it to be fixed.

**9. Correspondence – report from Clerk.**

- **Local Government Boundary Review** – Electoral Review of Cornwall: Final Recommendations.
- **Cornwall Association of Local Councils** – Training programme for January – June 2019.
- **Cornwall Association of Local Councils** – Annual conference on Saturday, 16<sup>th</sup> February 2019 at Truro, focusing on the Community Governance Review.

**10. Highway Matters to be reported to Cormac.**

- The drains along the A390 / B3359 junction had been jetted but it appears that the blockage had not been cleared. Drains for the Hillside Estate also required cleaning.
- The drains at Lower Lane near the war memorial (road from Rosedene to Penfrane Farm) were also blocked and this had been reported online by Cllr D Mills.
- The drains that went through the hedges into the adjacent fields along the road from the A390 junction to Trevelmond needed to be unblocked, although the field level was higher than the road.
- The width of the footpath at East Taphouse between Pendower House and Trago Lane had been reduced owing to the grass and vegetation growing out over the tarmac. (Reported before).

**11. Parish Matters to discuss / report:**

- **Liskeard Community Network Meeting – report if available.** No meetings held.
- **Update on the provision of a Defibrillator for Trevelmond.** Cllr D Stevens reported that a representative from FLEET had met local residents and the wi-fi connection was being established. The defibrillator will be fitted in the old telephone kiosk where the electricity connection was available. Cllr P Seeva offered to help with the purchasing costs and asked the Council to submit an application to his 2019/2020 Community Chest Fund.
- **Connon Bridge Landfill / transfer Station -27<sup>th</sup> November 2018 meeting report.** Also reported under Item 4 of this meeting. Cllr D Mills expressed his disappointment that SUEZ did not discuss their plans for the future of the site once it closed at the end of 2018. The Clerk had received the agenda for this meeting.

- **Report on the Boundary Commission final recommendations published on the 4<sup>th</sup> December 2018 that the County Councils recommendations have been accepted resulting in the parish of St Pinnock being in the Liskeard and Dobwalls Division and Lanreath to be in the Lostwithiel Ward.** Discussed under Items 4 and 9 of this meeting.

**12. Any other Business / Items for the next Agenda.**

- Update on the development site at East Taphouse (for the next agenda).

**13. Date of the next Meeting – Monday, 21<sup>st</sup> January 2019.**

**14. To close the Meeting.** There being no further business the Chairman wished everyone Seasons Greeting and closed the meeting at 8.40pm.

Dated: 21<sup>st</sup> January 2019

Signed: